
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES             February 27, 2023           DON PARKER ABSENT 

              

 

Motion to approve minutes from 2/13/2023, Kevin Nigh, 2nd Jason Abel, approved 2/0. 

 

Fortune & VanPelt Ditch: Derrick Byers from the City of Shelbyville is here today with some requests. The City 

requests the County to dip out these ditches this year as it would greatly benefit the southside drainage in Shelbyville. 

The City has done some work in the Thompson watershed (which these ditches are a part of) recently and would like 

to see how those areas respond once it is dipped out. They also ask when the Fortune Ditch is sprayed that a small 10-

15’ portion (where the city has a pump station located just east of Miller St.) be sprayed past McKay Rd. as the 

spraying normally stops at McKay.  

 

Glessner Ditch: Mr. Byers states over the past couple of years a lot of trees have been removed on the west side of 

the ditch. He states north of McKay Rd. there are some rather large trees, he requests the County remove the trees 

then the City would dip the ditch out. Mr. Byers says there are 3-4 ash trees on the south side they ask be dropped as 

well. Commissioner Abel suggests setting up a time to go out and look at the ditches with Mr. Byers and then revisit 

the requests at the next drainage meeting in 2 weeks.  

 

Motion to adjourn made by Kevin Nigh, 2nd Jason Abel, approved 2/0. 
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